
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION  
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
In the Matter of the Eighth Prudence Review ) 
of Costs Subject to the Commission-Approved Fuel ) File No. EO-2019-0067 
Adjustment Clause of KCP&L Greater Missouri ) 
Operations Company ) 

 
NOTICE OF UNAVAILABLE WITNESS AND  

REQUEST TO SUBSTITUTE UNAVAILABLE WITNESS 
 

1. On August 23, 2019, the Commission issued its Order requiring the 

Commission Staff to make witnesses available to testify at the August 27-28, 2019, 

evidentiary hearing concerning the issue identified as Issue Two in the Parties’  

List of Issues filed on August 9, 2019.   

2. The Commission subsequently issued notice that the following members of 

Staff should be prepared to give testimony concerning Issue Two:  Matthew Young, Charles 

Poston, and Brooke Mastrogiannis. 

3. Matthew Young has scheduled to be out of the office until Tuesday,  

August 27, 2019, and would be unable to attend the hearing and be prepared to give 

testimony concerning Issue Two. 

4. Karen Lyons, Utility Regulatory Auditor V, from the Kansas City Auditing 

Department, will be available at the hearing.  Staff respectfully requests that  

Ms. Karen Lyons be substituted for Mr. Matthew Young.   

WHEREFORE, Staff respectfully submits this Notice of Unavailable Witness and 

Request to Substitute Available Witness for the Commission’s information and 

consideration and hereby requests the Commission that auditing witness Karen Lyons be 

substituted for Matthew Young.   

 

 
 
 
 



Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Alexandra L. Klaus  
Alexandra L. Klaus 
Senior Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 67196 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
573-751-1854 (Voice) 
573-751-9285 (Fax) 
lexi.klaus@psc.mo.gov 

 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, 
transmitted by facsimile, or electronically mailed to all parties and/or counsel of record on 
this 26th day of August, 2019. 

 
/s/ Alexandra L. Klaus 
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